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May 12, 2022 

 
 
City of Killeen  
Planning & Development Services 
200 E. Avenue D, Suite 6 
Killeen, Texas  76541 
 
 RE: Case# Z22-28_HOD 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Please accept this letter on behalf of First National Bank Texas (the “Bank”), the current property owner of the 
tract that is the subject of the above referenced case, in formal support of the proposed ordinance amending the 
boundaries of the historic overlay district to remove the portion of our property located at 507 N. Gray Street 
originally included within the historic overlay district (the “Proposed Ordinance”). 
 
The Bank has a long and storied history with the City of Killeen dating back to our founding in 1901 when the 
Bank opened its doors and began providing financial services to the citizens of Killeen.  From our humble 
beginnings, the Bank established its headquarters at 507 N. Gray Street in 1960.  As the Bank continued to grow, 
we eventually outgrew the Gray Street location and made the decision to continue to invest in the City of Killeen 
by making a significant investment of over $15 million in a new corporate headquarters facility and financial 
center that is now located at 901 E. Central Texas Expressway.   
 
With our move to our new corporate headquarters now complete, we support the cooperative project between the 
City of Killeen and Bell County to bring a new County annex facility to downtown that will be located at 507 N. 
Gray Street.  The Proposed Ordinance as referenced above, is a step toward that effort which will be a great 
benefit to the City and the County and to the re-development of downtown Killeen. 
 
Respectfully submitted in support, 
 

 




